
      Glenholme School 
            Talent Quest
Where?      
· Glenholme School Hall
When?        
· Friday 28th June Week 9 at 1pm
· Parents and whanau are welcome 
to attend the finals.
· Good luck to all our talented contestants.
Names to Whaea Susan Friday 7th June

 
Awhi Educare
Awhi Educare is now offering

● 30 hours free service
● Open in school holidays

Absences or 
Changes of Contact 

Details
Office phone 

number:
348-1489

or you can text on  
0212455214.

 

Thursday
6th June 

2019

Newsletter
Issue 6
Term 2



 

Sports Notices
CBOP RIppa Rugby Tournament
Good luck to our Year 3/4 Team and our Year 5/6 Team representing the school on Friday 7th June (tomorrow). The 
tamariki have been training at morning tea and lunchtime with Matua Erik and are very excited and ready to compete in 
the annual tournament tomorrow. If our teams are successful and place in this competition, they will go on to the BOP 
Rippa Rugby Championships held in Paengaroa on Wednesday 12th June.

Central School Cluster Cross Country
19 students aged 8-11 years will be representing Glenholme School next Tuesday 11th June at the Central School 
Cluster Cross Country event at Whakarewarewa School. These students came 1st, 2nd or 3rd in our School Cross 
Country held up at the Tree Trust a few weeks ago. We wish them all the best and encourage them to keep training right 
up until the event.

BOP Inter-School Squash Tournament
Good luck to Kayla Williams who will be representing the school next week on Thursday 13th June at Geyser City 
Squash Club for the Year 5/6 Squash Tournament.



Team Sports Photos
Sports Photos will be taken this term on 
Tuesday 18th June starting at 9.30am.

Five Year Old New Entrant 
Pre–Enrolments 

Glenholme School welcomes new arrivals to the 
school.
Parents of students who live within the home 
zone and intend enrolling
their child at any time during the year should 
notify the school to assist
the school to plan appropriately for the next 
terms.
We would like to encourage parents to contact 
Mrs Molly Norton (Deputy Principal) to confirm 
future student enrolments. To help determine 
future classroom placements, it is vital that the 
school has as much information as possible 
about future students. Enrolment forms are 
available at the school office or you can contact 
Mrs Norton Deputy Principal 348-1489 ext 203 
or email



 

GLENHOLME SCHOOL
Water Only Policy

Rationale
We care about the health of our students
Sugary drinks(1) are one of the most significant causes of poor oral health and contribute greatly 
to childhood obesity and Type 2 diabetes.

We care about their achievement
Sugary drink consumption is associated with problem behaviours.  Studies have found poor diet 
and nutrition are associated with lower academic achievement.

Our commitment
We will ensure parents and students receive clear, consistent messages about the importance 
of healthy choices and the impact of sugary drinks by:

● continuing to educate students about the importance of healthy drink choices and the benefits of 
consuming water

● actively promoting water as the best option in school publications
● ensuring staff commitment to model healthy drinking habits.

And we will create an enabling environment by:
● actively discouraging sugary drinks being brought to school by students
● providing water (and plain reduced fat milk) as the only drink option for students
● allowing students access to water during class time
● not associating our school with programmes that promote sugary drinks
● ensuring school lunch options don’t include sugary drinks
● ensuring sports teams will only use water as their source of hydration
● not selling sugary drinks as part of sausage sizzles, the school gala or other celebrations.

(1) Any beverage that contains added caloric sweetener usually sugar.  The main categories of sugary drinks include 
soft-drinks/fizzy-drinks, sachet mixes, fruit drinks, cordials, flavoured milks, flavoured waters, cold teas/coffee, and energy/sports 
drinks



 

Walking School Bus
Thank you to all of the parents who responded to the Safe Ways Survey which 
was sent out earlier in the term.
One of the things that we would like to explore with parents is setting up a 
Walking School Bus for our children.  
We will be having a meeting in the School Library on Wednesday 26th June to 
map out possible points for the bus to leave from and the number of children who 
would like to join the bus.
If you are keen for your children to be involved please come along to the 
meeting.

★ Wednesday 26th June
★ Glenholme School Library
★ 5.30pm

Next term there will be another Hikoi to school event and a biking to 
school event.  Please keep an eye out in the Newsletter for these to be 
advertised.



GLENHOLME 
SCHOOL Board 

of Trustee’s 
Election

Election Day is 7th 
June 2019.  Voting 
envelopes can be 
handed in to the 
School Office.  
These must be 
received by noon 
7 June 2019.



Glenholme School Events
 

2019 Board of Trustees

Board Chairperson - Chris Allibone
Principal - Sarah Thompson

Staff Representative - Molly Norton
Parent Representatives:

Julie Avery
Amy Chung

Kapie Tawhai
Angie Brierley  

3rd June Queen’s Birthday
7th June CBOP Rippa Rugby Tournament 
11th June Central School Cluster Cross Country - 

Whakarewarewa School
12th June BOP Rippa Rugby Championships - Paengaroa
13th June BOP Inter-school Yr 5/6 Squash Tournament
                   Board of Trustees Meeting
18th June Sports Teams Photos - Photolife
20th June FOTS Matariki Disco 6.00 - 8.00
25th June Interschool Cross Country
26th June  Walking School Bus meeting in the School Library 5.30pm
28th June Glenholmes Got Talent Quest
5th July Last Day of Term 2

School Term Dates - 2019
Term Two: 29th April – 5th July    
Term Three: 22nd July – 27th September   
Term Four : 14th October – 13th December

Naming School Uniform
Parents please check that your child's name is visible on their school uniform. 
We have noted that recent school uniform items that have been in the lost 
property have been named but now the name is unreadable.  Over a period or 
time the ink has slowly washed off and is now impossible to decipher.

 

 
 
 

School donations are greatly appreciated. 
Donations from parents and whanau are 
wisely allocated toward student special 
programmes. Please consider supporting 
the school and making provisions for our 
students that they may miss out on if 
donations are not made. 
EASY PAY YOUR FEES……….
Pay your child’s donations, sport fees and 
school trips the easy way directly via        
internet. 
           Bank account 03 1552 0169773 00 
Reference - your child's full name


